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Engr. GILBERT C. GONZALES
Director
Environment and Management Bureau (EMB) 
DENR Compound, Visayas Avenue 
Diliman, 1101 Quezon City

DENR MIMAROPA
RECORDS SECTION
ItKCEI VKO

yAO A ''-"A

□ incoming □outgoing
BY: DATS NO

SUBJECT: Request for Clarification on Separate ECC ApplicaititHn
for Causeway Project — A Component of ECC Application 
for the Proposed Altai Philippines Mining Corporation 
(APMC) Nickel Mining Project
(IIS No. CO-2022-023418/Company ID EMBR4B-1416000-117209)

Dear Director Gonzales:

We write your good office to seek clarification anent the advice of EMB-Region 
4B-MIMAROPA to us during the Technical Conference on February 7, 2022 
concerning the subject ECC Application,

As a brief backgrounder, may we respectfully direct your attention to the following 
antecedents:

(1) APMC filed an online application for ECC at EMB Central Office for its mine 
site which includes the causeway project at Sitio Bato, Barangay Espana, San 
Fernando, Romblon. This online application was duly acknowledged by EMB Central 
Office through a letter dated June 14, 2022. In a letter dated June 20, 2022, APMC 
submitted to EMB Central Office its Draft Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) 
Report for review and evaluation and the same was received by EMB Central Office 
on June 21, 2022. We have attached as Annexes “A” and the copies of these 
letters for your easy reference.

(2) APMC’s proposed causeway project was designed as an integral 
component of the APMC/Sibuyan Nickel Mining Project for its approved MPSA. The 
project area is within APMC’s privately owned land. The causeway facility with an 
estimated loading capacity of 3,000,000 wet metric tons (WMT) for direct shipment per 
year is intended to exclusively serve the shipment activities of APMC’s nickel mining 
operation. It shall be operated as a private non-commercial port specifically designed 
to accommodate up to six (6) barges loading two (2) vessels at a time to achieve its 
target annual production.

APMC’s application for the ECC of its mine site is still undergoing the EIA process, 
specifically, it is under Scoping stage. APMC conducted Public Scoping on January 
19, 2023 at San Fernando, Sibuyan Island, Romblon with the assistance of EMB-
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